January 7, 1952 Mr. C. W. Kanaga Jenkins Music Company 1217-23 Walnut Street Kansas City 13, Missouri Dear Clint: I have before me your good letter dated August 30, 1951, and the thought comes to me that I have been a heck of a long time in answering it. I appreciate the news concerning Frazier, who left our employ 37 years ago to take over his work on the Inland Printer at Chicago. He was a competent and likeable man, and I have taken pleasure in his advancement. The Inland Printer has long been referred to as the "printer's bible", and I can recall Frazier when he was working for us. He used to submit samples of his work to that publication. I am afraid he will feel somewhat lost unless he still has enough connections with the publication to keep him busy. I remember his wife as an attractive, young woman but I do not recall that they had any children while they were here, although they may have had some after going to Chicago. For some reason Lawrence has turned out some very capable and notable men, who had years experience on the Journal-World and its forerunners: the late Charles F. Scott, a representative from the second district in congress for many years; Roy Roberts, president of the Kansas City Star; the late Billy Morgan of Hutchinson; and William Allen White of Emporia, all had their

start here in Lawrence. My son, Dolph, has been recognized by being Vice President of the Associated Press and president of the Alumni Association of the University of Kansas. So it seems that the Journal-World has played a real part in the life of Lawrence and the University as well as having been identified with a number of national institutions.